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Dear Friends, 

As we move deeper into summer, we continue to focus on 
our Key Initiatives, building the Foundation’s strength in 
major and planned gifts. We look forward to a busy Fall with 
a Physician’s Philanthropy Training workshop, a Heritage 
Club event and an exciting Holidays d’Eleganz. Some 
very experienced, new board members join us as you will 
see in our new board member profiles. In July, our Donor 
Appreciation event provides the opportunity to express our 
sincere thanks to our major donors and celebrate both our 
outgoing and incoming board members.

In the Fall, we will have completed the Katz Cancer 
Resource Center remodel and it will open in the new Mary 
and Richard Solari Cancer Center. We are excited to see the 
realization of the Cancer Center and look forward to the 
expanded programs and services for cancer patients, county 
wide. Watch for our grand opening!

And, as you see on the next page, we welcome our new 
board president, Jon Sisk. A great example of healthy living, 
Jon is fully vested in the new directions of the Foundation 
and under his leadership we will achieve significant 
advances for the hospital, our community and our patients. 

Have a wonderful summer,

Beverly Grova 
VP of Philanthropy, Dominican Hospital Foundation

Dominican Hospital 
FounDation

Board of Directors 2013

oFFicERs
Jon Sisk, President
Ted Burke, Vice President
Jim Bargetto, Vice President
Blaine Brokaw, Treasurer
Michelle Anderson, Secretary

mEmBERs
Nicholas Abidi, MD
Michael Alexander, MD
Michael Allard
Steven Allen
Joe Appenrodt
Ann Asche
Dean Austin
Nancy Austin
Jared Bogaard
Linda Calciano, PhD
Lee Courtright
Marshall Delk
John Fisher
Doak Gintert
Russell Gross
Beverly Grova
Jim Hatch
Carolyn Hyatt
Don Jackson
David Jacobs
Jay Johnson, MD
Diane Kazemi
Janet Krassow
Carol Lezin
Ian MacKenzie
Susan MacMillan
Joseph Marini, III
Roy Martinez, MD
Susan Maurice
Keith McKenzie, MD
Nanette Mickiewicz, MD
Allison Niday
Martina O’Sullivan
Angela Reed
Jarl Saal
Linda Seigle
Sharon Tapper, MD
Jim Thompson
Jill Wilson
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New President of  
Dominican Hospital  
Foundation, the  

Epitome  
of Health

Jon Sisk has been on the Foundation board 
for more than 9 years, serving on the 
Executive Committee and as Chair of the 
Investment Committee. He is committed 
to strengthening and expanding the 
Foundation’s efforts. 

Jon, a fundraiser, an athlete, and a founder 
of Lighthouse Bank is long rooted in Santa 
Cruz. An alumnus of St Mary’s College, Jon 
moved to Santa Cruz soon after meeting his 
wife, Margie Whiting Sisk, a native Santa 
Cruzan. Margie owns Whitings Foods on 
the Boardwalk, with her two brothers Ron 
and Ken, recently celebrating their 60th 
anniversary of being in business.

An active community member, Jon volunteers 
with many charitable and civic organizations 
and has been recognized for raising more 
than $500,000 for the Santa Cruz High 
School’s new athletic field and track by  
c0-founding the Most Excellent Adventure 

bike race. The race, now in its 12th year,  
is a three-day ride from Healdsburg to  
Santa Cruz. 

Prior to founding Lighthouse Bank, Jon was 
with Coast Commercial Bank for 12 years. 
“Lighthouse Bank was started with the idea 
of giving back to the community. As the bank 
becomes more and more profitable we want to 
give more and more back to the community,” 
says Jon.

Jon is equally passionate about sports and 
staying active. He recently completed the 
Oread IRONMAN in Kansas, a grueling 1.2 
mile swim, 56-mile bike course, and a 13.1-
mile run, and is training for the Los Cabos 
IRONMAN, a race double that distance.

Jon lives in Santa Cruz with his wife 
and their daughters, Riley, Makenzie,  
and Addy.

“Healthcare is a basic need that is not being 
met for many people,” says Jon when asked 
about why he is involved with the Dominican 
Foundation. “Our work ensures access to the 
best care possible.” 

 “Our work ensures access  
to the best care possible.”
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Lee Courtright 
has been the owner 
of Santa Cruz Nissan 
Dodge Volkswagen for 
more than 40 years. 
He attended San Jose 
State University and 
UC Berkeley, and 

currently serves as a member of the Santa Cruz 
Rotary Endowment Board where he has been 
the Scholarship Chair for the past 18 years. Lee’s 
past community involvement includes board and 
volunteer service for the Santa Cruz Planning 
Commission, Group Home Society, and the Santa 
Cruz High School Cardinal Club. Lee enjoys 
spending time with his grandchildren and family. 
He and his wife Lynne live in Santa Cruz.

Carolyn Hyatt is 
an active community 
volunteer, teacher, play- 
wright, actor and former 
business owner who has 
been a resident of Santa 
Cruz County since 1977. 
Carolyn has experience 

serving on many community boards, including Cabrillo 
Music, the Museum of Art and History, Shakespeare 
Santa Cruz and Planned Parenthood, among others. 
Currently, she is involved with the Tannery Arts Center, 
where she has served as a member of the board 
for the last 10 years. Carolyn is an experienced 
fundraiser and has worked with many non-profit 
organizations throughout the County. 

Roy Martinez, MD 
is a Diagnostic 
Radiologist at Dominican 
Hospital and President 
of Radiology Medical 
Group. Dr. Martinez 
is board certified in 
Radiology and Internal 

Medicine, and is a member of the American College 
of Radiology. He is a graduate of Stanford University 
School of Medicine and completed his Internal 
Medicine internship at University of California, Los 
Angeles. His subsequent Internal Medicine residency 
was at Cedars-Sinai Medical Center in Los Angeles, 
followed by a second residency in Diagnostic 
Radiology. He also completed a fellowship in MRI/
Cross Sectional Imaging at Dartmouth Hitchcock 
Medical Center in Hanover, New Hampshire. Dr. 
Martinez is an avid cyclist and tennis player. He and 
his wife Evangelina have lived in Santa Cruz for 
seven years. 

Susan MacMillan 
is Senior Director of 
Strategy and Business 
Development at 
Dominican Hospital, 
where she has worked 
in various roles since 
1988. She has a degree 

in Business Administration from Jamestown 
College, and currently serves as a board member 
for the Santa Cruz Surgery Center. She is also 
involved with Dominican joint ventures, including 

Foundation 

Welcomes  
New Board Members
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Radiology Medical Group. Susan enjoys hiking, 
reading and spending time with family. She and her 
husband Angus have three children and have lived 
in Santa Cruz County for 25 years. 

Allison Niday is 
Senior Vice President of 
Tanis Communications, 
Inc., a marketing 
services agency based 
in San Jose, California. 
Allison received a B.S. 
in Journalism from Cal 

Poly San Luis Obispo. She has been actively involved 
in Scotts Valley Schools since 1995, serving on 
numerous community boards including Brook Knoll 
PTA, SVUSD Legislative Action Committee, Santa 
Cruz County School Boards Association and Scotts 
Valley Educational Foundation, as well as serving as 
an elected Trustee for the District for eight years. She 
has also been a hospice volunteer for more than 10 
years. Allison has lived in Santa Cruz County since 
1974, and is a lifelong skier, enjoys working out and 
loves the outdoors. She and her husband Paul live in 
Santa Cruz and have two children.

Martina 
O’Sullivan is the 
Director of Community 
Engagement at 
Dominican Hospital. 
Martina has extensive 
experience serving on 
numerous nonprofit, 

business and government boards, including 
Hospice Santa Cruz County, Central California 
Alliance for Health, Santa Cruz Chamber of 
Commerce, CASA, and Women’s Crisis, among 
others. She holds a Master’s degree in Social Work 
from Wayne State University. Martina and her 

husband Will are parents to three grown children, 
and have lived in Capitola for 30 years. She enjoys 
spending time with her family, cooking, taking 
walks on the beach and travel. 

Jarl Saal is Founder 
and Executive Chairman 
of First Alarm, a Santa 
Cruz-based security 
services company 
established in 1966. As 
the chief architect of First 
Alarm’s mix of products 

and services, Jarl devotes a great deal of time to 
researching and vetting the best solutions available. 
Jarl also performs high-level security consulting 
to First Alarm’s larger protected properties, and 
is a sought after specialist in high-risk facility 
security. He attended Cabrillo College and has 
resided in Santa Cruz County for 57 years. Jarl is an 
avid waterman and enjoys the many recreational 
activities the Santa Cruz area has to offer.

Jim Thompson 
is an attorney and active 
community member 
who has lived in Santa 
Cruz County for 46 years. 
Jim has a JD from the 
University of California, 
Hastings College of Law. 

He has served as board member for a number of 
local organizations, including Santa Cruz City 
Planning Commission, Coast Commercial Bank, 
Cultural Council, and the Santa Cruz Chamber of 
Commerce. Jim is currently a board member for 
the Santa Cruz County Community Foundation 
and the Museum of Art & History. In his spare time, 
Jim enjoys cooking and creative art work. 
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The Dominican Annual Healthcare Sponsorship 
program is gaining momentum, recently celebrating 
a new addition to the growing list of sponsors - 
Radiology Medical Group, whose President Roy 
Martinez, MD, has joined the Foundation Board. 
The Group has been a long time supporter of the 
Foundation, donating over $535,000 since 1979. 
“RMG is honored to be a strong supporter of the 
Foundation, an organization that addresses the 
changing healthcare needs of our community,” says 
Dr. Martinez. “The heart of what RMG does is ‘help 
doctors treat and patients heal’ and the Foundation 
focuses on the initiatives to make it happen.” 

Radiology Medical Group has been providing 
high quality, comprehensive diagnostic imaging 
services to Santa Cruz County since 1930. There 
are 15 board certified physicians on staff with a 
wide range of specialties including mammography, 
nuclear medicine, vascular, pediatric, 
interventional radiology, musculoskeletal, and 
neuroradilogy. Dominican has more types of 
radiology specialists that any hospital in the tri-
county area.  

“Our group is unique from many others because 
of the subspecialty input we have available to our 
referring physicians,” says Dr. Martinez. “We have 
a team of dedicated radiologists that are insistent in 
offering our community specialized services while 
maintaining a standard of care that surpasses the 
expectation of its affiliates and patients right here in 
Santa Cruz. There is no need to go over the hill.”

Photo, from left to right: Mark Schmetz, MD, 
Diagnostic; Kevin McHugh, MD, Pediatric 
Radiology; Nicholas Astromoff, MD, Interventional 
Radiology ; Jennifer Lin, MD, Musculoskeletal MRI; 
Roy Martinez, MD, Body Imaging; Kenneth Averill, 
MD, Mammography/Women’s Imaging

Not pictured:  Daniel Erdman, MD, Neuroradiology;
Ronald Fisher, MD, Diagnostic; Edward Menges, 
MD, Diagnostic; Howard Nelson, MD, Nuclear 
Medicine; Richard Peterson, MD, Diagnostic 
Janell Rasi, MD, Diagnostic; Juan Rodriguez, MD, 
Vascular and Interventional Radiology ; Evan Sirc, 
MD, Nuclear Medicine; Richard Williams, MD, 
Cross-Sectional Imaging 

Radiology Medical Group

56  
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Please note this donor list captures Annual Healthcare Sponsors only. 
For more information please contact the  

Dominican Hospital Foundation at 831.462.7712.

PReSeNTiNg $25,000

Bogard Construction, Inc

DiAMOND $10,000

Appenrodt Commercial Properties
Radiology Medical Group

Shadowbrook & Crow’s Nest

PLATiNuM $7,500

Fernandes & Sons
Wells Fargo

Annual Healthcare 
Sponsors
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Six years ago, a group of physicians came 
together to establish the Pteron Society, an 
annual giving club for physicians that funds 
scholarships to encourage high school students 
interested in a career in a medical field. The 6th 
Annual Pteron Scholarship Award Reception was 
held on May 30, 2013 in the Education Building 
at Dominican Hospital. Fifteen seniors headed 
for careers in the medical field were awarded 
$500 each.

The celebration also included recognition of 
students completing the Health Career Academy, 
a partnership of Cabrillo College and Dominican 
Hospital, funded by a grant from the California 
Endowment. The program is designed to broaden 
students’ awareness of health careers by exposing 
them to hands-on experiences at the hospital. 
Ten students received $3,000 scholarships to 
participate in the Academy, which began with a 
course covering professional demeanor in the 
workplace, ethics, and leadership as it applies 
to healthcare. The second part of the program 

had students rotate between the hospital and the 
RotaCare Clinic, a free clinic held on Tuesday 
nights in Live Oak. At the hospital, students  
were assigned to individual mentors in the  
Acute Rehabilitation Unit and Center for  
Lifestyle Management. 

“The Academy was an eye opening experience,” 
says Diana Majors, a Cabrillo student who rotated 
at the Acute Rehabilitation Unit. “It was amazing 
to connect what we learned about stroke in class 
to real life while observing patients. It is a miracle 
to see the effects of various therapies and witness 
the improvements patients make in just one 
week.” Diana is seriously considering pursuing a 
career as an Occupational Therapist. 

Pteron Society

 “I am going into medicine because 
I want to cure humanity from the 
diseases that sadly take our loved 
ones away.”
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The reception provided the students from 
both groups an opportunity to mix and mingle, 
discussing their experiences. 

“I am going into medicine because I want to 
cure humanity from the diseases that sadly take 
our loved ones away,” said Rigoberto Perez, a 
graduate of Watsonville High School and recipient 
of the Pteron Scholarship. Rigoberto applied and 
was accepted to Brown, Cornell, and UCLA. He 
will attend Cornell in the fall. 

Photo, this page:
Top row: Karen Gosling, Director, Health and 
Rehabilitation Services, Dominican; Lori Chavez, 
Health Academy Instructor, Cabrillo;  Jamie 
Moon, Shirley Hicks, Physical Therapy Assistant, 
Dominican; John Hendrickson, Interim President, 
Cabrillo College; Essy Barroso-Ramirez; Kelly 
McGuckin; Merrilee, Hannah Lathan; Nathalie 
Flores; Brandon Bonnee; Julia Muruato; Nanette 
Mickiewicz, MD, President, Dominican;  

Sharon Tapper, MD, Chief of Staff, Dominican. 
Bottom Row: Andrea Martin, Supervisor of Therapy 
Services at Dominican; Dr. Debora Bone, Director 
of Allied Health and Stroke and Disability Center, 
Cabrillo; Nikki Pettel; Kayla Chun.

Photo, left page:
Sharon Tapper, MD, Chief of Staff, Dominican; 
Michelle Gaubatz, Monte Vista Christian; Hayleigh 
Pervorse, Monterey Bay Academy; Ian Thomas, 
Mount Madonna; Yuritzy Mondragon, Pajaro Valley; 
Hailey Holm, San Lorenzo Valley; Chloe Grijalva 
Bynes; Santa Cruz High; Keyawna Williams, Scotts 
Valley High; Coral Alberi, Soquel High; Rigoberto 
Perez Hernandez, Watsonville; Michael Ellison, MD, 
and Nanette Mickiewicz, MD, Hospital President; 
Chloe Tsudama, Aptos High; Lilia Maldonado, 
Cypress Charter; Samantha Haas, Delta Charter; 
Elisandra Angulo, Harbor High. 
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More than 80 years ago, a Georgia woman by 
the name of Eudora Brown Almond set aside 
a day to honor physicians. National Doctors’ 
Day is now an annual occasion on March 30. 
In honor of Doctor’s Day 2013 the Foundation 
sent out a mailing to our patients giving them an 
opportunity to pay tribute to the professionals 
who have touched their lives in so many ways. 
We received an overwhelming response from 
our patients, all including deep and heartfelt 
messages of gratitude for the doctors in their 
lives. While the responses varied, all shared a 
similar theme in recognizing the skill, compassion, 
and quality of care that our physicians routinely 
provide. Many included donations as part of  
their thank you. 

“I think it is absolutely wonderful that a day has 
been set aside to honor the excellent doctors at 
Dominican Hospital,” stated one of the patients. 
“There are not enough words to express our 
appreciation of the care that is always given with 
each and every staff member. I will remember the 
many kindnesses of great care and concern for 
the family and friends of my mother. She passed 
away in August 2011. God Bless each and every 
one for all that you do with your caring dedication 
and giving totally of yourselves. My appreciation 
always. I especially want to thank Dr. Kaufman, 
Dr. Raffo and Dr. Levin.”

The names of Doctors listed here were honored 
with financial contributions. To honor your 
doctor please contact the Dominican Hospital 
Foundation at 831.462.7712.

Grateful Patients  
Honor Doctors 

 “I will remember the many 
kindnesses of great care and 
concern for the family and friends 
of my mother.”
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Dr. Christen Allaman
Dr. Carlos G. Arcangeli
Dr. Rebecca Barker
Dr. David Beck
Dr. Edward Bradbury
Dr. Ryan Brandt
Dr. Anthony J. Calciano
Dr. William T. Cao
Dr. Satish Chandra
Dr. Robert P. Chen
Dr. Aruna Chinnakotla
Dr. John B. Christensen
Dr. Michael Conroy
Dr. Jeanette Cosentino
Dr. Gail Decleve
Dr. Denise R. Devereaux
Dr. Andrea G. Edwards
Dr. Andrew Edwards
Dr. Michael Ellison
Dr. Joseph Fabry
Dr. Stephen Halpern
Dr. Kevin Hasenauer
Dr. Christian Heywood
Dr. Bernard Hilberman
Dr. Ed Hutton
Dr. Jennie Jet
Dr. Karl Johsens
Dr. Jay A. Johnson

Dr. Dean S. Kashino
Dr. John Kaufman
Dr. Robert B. Keet
Dr. David L. Kipps
Dr. Alexandra Klikoff
Dr. Mercedes G. Laurencin
Dr. Larry C. Levin
Dr. Karen E. Lynch
Dr. Steven Magee
Dr. Morgan Magid
Dr. Diane McGrew
Dr. Andrew Mihalik
Dr. Todd Mitchell
Dr. Randall P. Nacamuli
Dr. Jackson Nagle
Dr. Suzy M. Nassralla
Dr. Nicholas Niven
Dr. Kimberly J. Owens
Dr. Mary K. Patz
Dr. Alfred Petrocelli
Dr. David W. Pilcher
Dr. Benjamin Potkin
Dr. R. Ponnuswamy
Dr. Robert P. Quinn
Dr. William Raffo
Dr. Randall Rea
Dr. Maritina Rodriguez
Dr. Mark A. Rosen

Physicians Honored by  
Patients on Doctor’s Day

Dr. Lawrence C. Rosenbaum
Dr. Neil Sawhney
Dr. Rosalind Shorenstein
Dr. Rajinder Singh
Dr. Amy Solomon
Dr. Rahned Sunseri
Dr. James G. Telfer
Dr. Megan Thomas
Dr. Nancy S. Thorner
Dr. Alvin L. Trice
Dr. Thanh Vu
Dr. Jack R. Watson
Dr. Robert Weber
Dr. Melinda Y. White
Dr. Gregory Whitley
Dr. Jeffrey Williams
Dr. Adam O. Yarme
Dr. Thomas L. Yen
Dr. Michael H. Yen
Dr. Darlene A. Zanker
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Gradient
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Dominican Hospital employees have donated 
more than $750,000 to the Foundation since 
the inception of the Employee Giving Campaign 
in 1995. This campaign is special because it 
demonstrates a commitment to Dominican’s 
cause by those closest to the hospital, and 
sends a significant message to philanthropists, 
foundations, and corporations, helping to 
leverage grant funding and major gifts. 

“I give to Dominican because of very personal 
reasons,” says John Hadveck from the 
Engineering Department. On July 14, 2004, 
John’s daughter Robin was born at Dominican 
Hospital. She was struggling for breath from 
what turned out to be Aspiration Pneumonia, 
inflammation of the lungs and the airways, a 
potentially fatal condition for an infant. A nurse 
noticed that something was amiss right away 
and transferred baby Robin to an oxygen tent in 
the Neonatal Intensive Care Unit. John’s gift of 
$1,000, to this year’s campaign honored Kathy 
Woodruff, the nurse that saved his daughters life. 
“She is my heroine,” says John. Kathy has retired 
from Dominican but her memory lives on in our 
Maternal Child Health Department. 

This year’s campaign was held in May and 
focused on the Acute Rehabilitation Unit. 
Employees can also designate their gift to an 
area that they care about. Currently over 250 
employees are active donors to the Foundation. 

Photo: John Hadveck’s daughter Robin, 9,  
and wife Shirley. 

The Employee Giving Campaign is run by a 
committee of  volunteers and employees. 

employee giving Committee: 
Martina O’Sullivan, Administration, Chair
Beth Butler, Patient Satisfaction
Carol Brooks, Home Health
Ted Burke, Shadowbrook Restaurant
Bob Ciapponi, Bogner Sheet Metal 
Martha Clingerman, Patient Accounting
ian Mackenzie, Mackenzie’s Kandy Kitchen
Kerry Nehls, Acute Rehabilitation Unit
Betty Patten, Nursing 
Tari Schwarz, Case Management 
Jan Slay, Laboratory
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CONTACT US

chris Griesinger
Development Specialist
chris.griesinger@dignityhealth.org 

Beverly Grova                                                   
Vice President of Philanthropy
beverly.grova@dignityhealth.org 

1555 Soquel Drive, 
Santa Cruz, CA 95065
831 462 7712   
GivingToDominican@dignityhealth.org
www.supportdominican.org

Beverly Grova

Anastasia Elgina

anastasia Elgina
Development Officer
anastasia.elgina@dignityhealth.org

President’s Luncheon
Featuring
Candid Camera’s Peter Funt
Six Decades of Smiles
Friday, November 22

gala 
Featuring
America’s got Talent
Performance Artist  
David garibaldi
Saturday, November 23


